

144 State Street Montpelier, VT 05633-3601 Owen Foster, J.D., Chair Jessica Holmes, Ph.D. Robin Lunge, J.D., MHCDS David Murman, M.D. Thom Walsh, Ph.D., MS, MSPT Susan J. Barrett, J.D., Executive Director

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: September 06, 2024 For more information, please email the Board at <u>GMCB.Board@vermont.gov</u>

## GMCB to Release Comprehensive Report on Healthcare Transformation in Vermont

**Montpelier, VT** - Dr. Bruce Hamory and the team at Oliver Wyman Life Sciences will present their final report to the Green Mountain Care Board in a public board meeting on <u>Wednesday</u>, <u>September 18</u>, <u>2024</u>. Oliver Wyman was contracted to develop community- and data- informed options to transform Vermont's healthcare system. The Oliver Wyman final report includes extensive recommendations designed to ensure an affordable, equitable, accessible, and sustainable healthcare system. Oliver Wyman's recommendations focus on issues ranging from hospital operations to housing and transportation.

The public is encouraged to attend the September 18th meeting. The meeting will begin at 10am and is scheduled to end at 3pm. Immediately following the end of the meeting, there will be ample time for public comment.

For more information on this project, please visit the Green Mountain Care Board website.

As directed in Act 51 (2023), the Agency of Human Services (AHS), in collaboration with GMCB, will use the findings from this report to establish key priorities and drive future healthcare and hospital reforms across the state. GMCB is committed to supporting AHS as it leads this next phase. The report will be posted on GMCB's website.

###

About: The Green Mountain Care Board (GMCB) is a 5-member, independent Board with a vision of a sustainable and equitable healthcare system that promotes better health outcomes for Vermonters. The GMCB was created in 2011 with an ambitious mission to drive system-wide improvements in access, affordability, and quality of healthcare to improve the health of Vermonters. Through public meetings, the GMCB ensures a transparent approach to healthcare regulation and a voice for stakeholders, including healthcare organizations, clinicians, and members of the public. With a holistic, data driven approach, the GMCB carries out its regulatory duties, supports innovation in healthcare delivery and payment reform, and serves as an important resource for independent, transparent analyses of Vermont's healthcare system performance.